SCONE LADIES GOLF for February 27, 2014
“Heavy conditions for golf”
Last Thursday the Scone ladies found the going tough on Scone Golf Course due to the recent rain, and the further 20 ml dousing it had Wednesday afternoon. With no run, long rough and water in the hazards, only three of the seventeen golfers bettered 30 points. Coupled with this the conditions were very hot and steamy, and for some who were returning to their first 18 holes after a break, this made it even more difficult.  Lyn Banks won the Jan Serhan Menswear Trophy with 35 points by having a fine two over par for 21 points on the back nine. Diane Taylor was runner up with 31 points. NTP’s on the 2nd /11th went to Lyn for Division 1 (which after a short putt also gained her a ball from the birdie box) and to Marie Murray for Division 2. Ball winners were Trish Dunnill, Judy Carmody, Doon MacCallum, Elizabeth Kevans, June Jukes and Ann Cameron. 
Today Thursday February 27 will be an 18 hole stableford for the Ann Cameron Trophy and next week the first of the Monthly Medal Stroke rounds will be held.

Last Saturday a good field of six ladies played an 18 hole stableford. Again golf was difficult with any wayward shots being heavily punished by the long rough, and a significant wind was blowing. Fiona Groom made a great start to her season with 39 points to be the winner. Appreciation goes to Joel Woods and Graham White for sponsoring the prize. Claire Dalziel with 35 and Lyn Banks 31 were also the ball winners. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]On Sunday afternoon the 9 hole social ambrose was well supported with over thirty players. Sean Constable, David O’Brien and Jim and Anthea Cutler returned the best score. The next ambrose will be Sunday March 23.
The club is currently gathering expressions of interest in having the professional from Muswellbrook to visit for adult lessons on Monday afternoons from 12-3pm. Please put your name on the sheet near the main scoreboard in the clubhouse or contact Phil McGuirk on 6545 2875 if interested.

